ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

K: Karrie Gerow Ext:473

1/2: Cathy Sansom Ext: 472

3/4: Jennifer Workman Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian: Tanya Robinson

Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Valerie Shell born Brenda Wood Glenda Rac

Resource Teacher:

Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Lisele Lindsay



United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization Organisation des Nations Unies pour l'éducation, la science et la culture



133 Centennial Drive Box 8, Onanle, MB R0J 1N0 Phone: (204) 848-2402 Fax (204) 848-2182 Pamela Ryznar, Principal





Onanole Elementary School's Annual Yard Sale

Thank you so much to everyone that donated, worked at and/or shopped at our school Yard Sale. We raised an incredible \$2329.50 this year.

Thank you very much to Chocolate Fox, Clear Lake Golf Course, Elkhorn Resort, Jewels of Siam, Kozy Trends, Moon Lake Trading Co., Poor Michael's Emporium, Poplar Ridge Golf Course, Sportsman's Park, The Cove, The Lakehouse, The Sugar Shop, Whitehouse Bakery, and Woods General Store for donating to our Summer Celebration Raffle. Congratulations go out to Sonia Spaller who was the lucky winner!!!

An amazing \$2410.00 was raised by this raffle!!!

Our final parent group meeting for the year is tomorrow, Tuesday, June 18th at the school 7:00pm. Please join us so we can continue to support our school and students. Hope everyone has a fantastic summer!!!

June 17th-21st: JR High Final Assessments

June 18th: Parent Group Meeting 7:00pm

June 19th: Last Day of Shops

June 21st: Come and Go Tea 2:30—4pm

June 25th: Tabloid Day Gr 1-4 at EES

EVENTS

Celebration of Learning Potluck (5-8) & Grade 8 Farewell all starting at 6:30pm in the gym.

June 27th: Celebration Day-Last Day of School

Attention Parents/Guardians of OES

Onanole School would like to thank our Parent Group for all the hard work and dedication that they put into raising money and donating their time to our school.

For the 2019-2020 school year the Onanole Parent Group will be looking for the following positions to be filled:

<u>Chairperson and Treasurer</u>. If you are interested in either of the following please call Breanna Hall at 204-848-0110 or breahall@gmail.com

KINDERGARTEN

Only two more weeks of school left! We had a great day on the field trip on Friday and the weather was beautiful. The kids had a great time finding all types of critters at the marsh. They also learned lots at the Visitor's Center. I would also like to thank the Boardwalk for giving the kids free ice cream! Next week we will be celebrating the last day of school with some fun activities. Have a great week everyone!

Karrie Gerow





Grade 1/2

Well the year is almost over as this is the last newsletter. The students had a fun day at RMNP as they used their senses to discover the forest, played a fun game called "Camouflage", shared a picnic lunch by the beach, played tag, experienced the park playground, learned about plants and then planted our own wildflower, and then to end the day we were treated to ice cream at the Boardwalk. THANK YOU to Sandy for this tasty, cool donation!

The students have been busy this month in Science. All projects on their chosen animal are completed and they will be sharing their learning with the class this week. Wow, everyone brought in a unique design of a bird nest model. Thank you to parents for supporting your child's learning and helping out with this assignment.

Miss Zoey Ushey, the new Grade 1/2 teacher for next year spent some time in our classroom on Friday. We look forward to seeing her again on June 26th for another visit.

June 20th All Library books need to be returned

June 21st Goodbye Tea for staff leaving (2:30) Choir performing

June 25th Sports Day at Erickson Elementary for Grades 1-4. Please bring a bagged lunch, dress for the weather as we will be outside all day.

June 27th Last day of school for students!

Thank you for sharing your children with me this year. It has been a fantastic year! Enjoy the summer break with family and friends! I will be back, just on a more casual basis!

Love Mrs. Sansom

Principal's Message

Wow the 2018/2019 school year was another jam-packed year full of learning and growing. We are experiencing a few "lasts" around the school these days both for the grade 8 students and for some of our teaching staff. We will be saying farewell to Mrs. Workman, Mrs. Sansom and Miss Gerow, and Mr. Kondratiew this month and see you later to Mrs. Tyshinski who will be off on maternity leave next year.

We welcome Miss Krahn to the grade 3/4 classroom, Miss Ushey to the grade 1/2 classroom, Miss Wruth to the grade 7/8 class and Mrs. Lindsay to the Kindergarten class. These are some big changes for our little school and we are excited to embrace the new energy that that our new teaching staff bring with them. Welcome to Mrs. Cori Wilman who will be our new custodian starting at the end of June.

We want to extend one last thank you to all the parents for their support of our school this year. We are so incredibly fortunate to have supportive partnerships within our school community. We are thankful to all those who help at our events, who are not parents at our school as well.

Special Thanks to: Annik Adams for her organization of our Fish Fry again this year. It was a very successful event again and she has been doing this for several years now. She will be a parent of our parent community next year and we are incredibly appreciative of her commitment to this project.

Special thanks to Breana Hall chair of our Parent Group, for all the time and effort she put into running our parent group and activities this year, and to Koreen Miko (Treasurer) and Rebecca Stewardson (Secretary) for all their work for the parent group. Also, to Kelly Frazer, Denise Schmidt and Alaina Philips who did lots of work behind the scenes to support the activities of the group.

If I have missed anyone, sincere apologies.

Have a wonderful summer!
The Onanole Elementary School Staff

Grade 3/4

Well we are rounding the corner folks. 9 Days left! Thank you to George and Val at Friends of the Park for planning a great GPS adventure. Also thank you to Toni Andreychuk, Jen Gustafson and Cheryl Penny for helping to lead the groups. Also a huge thank you to AJ at Sporty's for providing a delicious lunch, a challenging round of mini golf and a bouncing good time!

Please return all library books or classroom books by the end of the week.

Can the kids come with a few reusable grocery bags to start taking home STUFF?

June 25th will be our Sports Day hosted by Erickson Elementary from 10 am-2pm. We will be bussed there and back. Students will need to dress for sports and the weather. Sandals and flip flops are not ideal as students are expected to run, jump and kick. Please send a bag lunch.

The last day is June 27th! Celebration Day we will be having an assembly and performances followed by the year end video. For lunch we will be BBQing and having cake. In the afternoon we will break into groups and have some activities.

Grade 5/6 I hope everyone had a great weekend. We had a lot of fun on our field trip last Friday. We would like to thank Slade and Roberta for coming along for the day, Friends of RMNP for the Bones and Stones session, and Sandi and The Boardwalk for the ice cream. It is hard to believe that we are down to our last two weeks of school. I want to congratulate the kids for all the hard work they have put in over the last 10 months. They should be very proud of their accomplishments. I also want to thank all the parents for your help and support in your children's learning. I have really enjoyed my year.

REMINDERS:

TUSC – Friday

Gr. 5 to 8 Celebration of Learning Potluck

Supper – June 25

Celebration Day – June 27

Have a great summer!

S. Stephenson

Grade 7/8 News...

Hooray!! We made it to the end, what a great year it was.

This week could be the 7/8s last week provided all of their assignments are completed by week's end, if they are not handed in by Friday they will need to return to school until they are handed in.

Math: division wide assessment/exam is Tuesday for the Grade 8s and Tuesday/Wednesday for the 7s.

Science: working with their groups to make their science video

Social Studies: finishing their individual final project on creating a civilization

Wishing all students and their families a great summer. It was a pleasure to work with you this year. Hope to see you around throughout the year.

Mrs. Tyschinski





We have made it to our final week and, for some of you, the final days of Onanole Elementary School. I thank you all for learning and growing with me this year. You are an amazing group of young people who worked hard this year on your academics but also to learn things about one another. You explored the importance of gratitude with your agents of kindness projects and realized that a little act of kindness truly does go a long way. To those of you who are headed off to the high school or those who are moving away—Best of luck in the next leg of your journey. You are ready to take on whatever life throws your way. It has been an honor to be a part of this part of your lives. To those returning next year, you will have a new teacher to meet in the fall and I am excited for what the 2019/2020 school year will bring.

ELA – all students will be working on their final assessment this week. This is your opportunity to show me what you have learned over the past year. Please use all your time wisely and hand in your best work. I know that summer is calling but this is your last opportunity to show what you know.

We look forward to seeing everyone in grade 5-8 at the Celebration of Learning and grade 8 Farewell Potluck supper on June 25th. ~Have a wonderful summer Holiday~

All books are to be returned to the library by Friday, June 14th. This gives me time to make sure all books have been accounted for. If we are missing books an email will be sent home to inform the parent/guardian of that student. If book is damaged or lost, school policy states that cost of the book for replacement will be made to Onanole Elementary School by either cheque or cash.